

# Minutes of the Pavilion, Recreation Grounds & Cemetery Committee Meeting held on the 23<sup>rd</sup> June 2022 in the Roy Garner Pavilion from 6:00pm.

---

## Present:

### Parish Council:

Peter Cox (PC) – Chairman                      Pat Hall (PH)  
Alistair Morris (AM)                              Charlie Haynes (CH)  
John Page (JP)                                      Tim Cann (Clerk)

Public: 1

**PRGC 22/06/01 Intention to record the proceedings of the meeting:** NONE.

**PRGC 22/06/02 Apologies for Absence:** NONE

**PRGC 22/06/03 Request from members of the public to speak:** NONE

**PRGC 22/06/04 Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on 2<sup>nd</sup> March 2022.** It was **RESOLVED** these are a true record.

**PRGC 22/06/05 Matters Arising (omitting those for which an agenda heading follows):**

- It was **RESOLVED** the Clerk contacts Dennis Ward to see if he can action some of the points on the ROSPA report and find out what other parish councils do.

**PRGC 22/06/06 Update on Boults Lane Development:**

- It was **RESOLVED** the Clerk contacts Eamon Kelly to see if he can quote.

**PRGC 22/06/07 Update on Roy Garner Pavilion:**

- Floor in changing room: The Clerk updated the committee that he has received one tender for the complete work and awaiting another. A further tendering has been received but just to do the shower floor. JP stated that this has been going on since April and, all the time Marston Saints FC have to operate a rota system for the home and away teams to use one remaining shower. PC assured JP that the quotes will be reviewed at the July full council meeting where a decision will hopefully be made.

**PRGC 22/06/08 Cemetery:**

- Review of Fees: It was **RESOLVED** to increase all fees by 5%.
- Bins: It was **RESOLVED** to get a blue bin.

Signed by the Chairman.

- Memorials: It was **RESOLVED** that no further surrounds would be permitted in the newer section of the cemetery. The one that has been installed was an error of judgement.

**PRGC 22/06/09 Proposal to have a Sand Pit in the Mortimer Hall Recreation Ground:**

- It was **RESOLVED** to recommend to not install a sandpit.

**PRGC 22/06/10 Mill Lane Allotments Lease:**

- The Clerk confirmed that he had emailed the secretary of OMMLAA to arrange a meeting.

**PRGC 22/06/11 Items of an urgent nature which have come to the Clerk's attention since the agenda was set:**

- PC stated that the store in the paddock at the rear of the cemetery had not been used for some considerable time. It was **RESOLVED** to give this some thought and to have it on the next agenda.

**PRGC 22/06/12 Information sharing (including correspondence):**

- Stile on Court Place Farm allotments boundary: It was questioned whether the stile and right of way are actually in the correct position. Clerk to check.

**PRGC 22/06/13 Date of Next Meeting:** Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> September 2022

**MEETING CLOSED: 7:02pm**